Steve Sharkey, Director _ -
Department of General Services BAL —
800 Abel Wolman Municipal Building
CITY COUNCIL BILL 15-0516
April 29, 2015

The Honorable President and Members
of the Baltimore City Council

c/o Natawna Austin

Room 400 — City Hall

I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 15-0516 introduced by the Council President on behalf
of the Administration (Department of General Services).

The purpose of this bill is to condemn and close air rights over a portion of a 10-foot alley in the
rear of 435-439 East Lafayette Avenue, extending westerly 56 feet, more or less, from
Greenmount Avenue, as shown on Plat 202-A-61A in the Office of the Department of General
Services; and providing for a special effective date.

The portion of the air rights to be closed consists of approximately 560 square feet in plane and
begins no less than 17 feet above the alley bed. The opened and closed area extends over a
portion of the 10-foot alley that runs from Greenmount Avenue along the rear of the properties
known as 435, 437, and 439 East LaFayette Street, for a distance of approximately 56 feet. The
10-foot alley would remain open to pedestrian and vehicular access. Companion legislation, City
Council Bill 15-0515, would condemn and open these same air rights. A second piece of
companion legislation, City Council Bill 15-0517, would authorize the sale of property of these
air rights,

Based on these findings, the Department of General Services supports passage of City Council
Bill 15-0516.

Respectfully,

TEVE SHARKEY
DIRECTOR
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